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Hello and Happy New Year! 

Welcome to our second e-newsletter which we hope you will enjoy. 

We have been very lucky so far with the weather but there is still a lot of rain about and it can be 

jolly cold for outdoor gardening so here are some ideas which you may find useful for indoor 

gardening sessions. 

I know we mentioned the RHS School Gardening site before but do check out the site as they have 

some interesting news that is out of this world! 

 

The RHS Campaign for School Gardening has partnered with the UK Space Agency to embark on an 

‘out of this world’ educational project. 

 

The project, Rocket Science, will give around half a million UK children the chance to learn how 

science in space contributes to our knowledge of life on earth, using the invaluable expertise of 

the European Space Agency (ESA) and RHS Science team. 

 

Two kilograms of rocket seeds will shortly take off from Florida bound for the International Space 

Station as part of British ESA astronaut Tim Peake’s six-month Principia mission. 

 

After several months on board, the seeds will be sent back and will land in the Pacific Ocean in the 

spring of 2016. After they return to the UK, they will be packaged up with identical seeds that have 

stayed on earth. Participating schools will each receive two packets of 100 seeds to grow and 

compare, and a collection of fun and inspiring curriculum linked teaching resources and posters, 

tailored according to the age of your pupils (Key Stages 1 and 2 or Key Stages 3,4 and 5). 

Schools, community groups and educational groups of all ages and abilities can apply for a Rocket 

Science resource pack 

https://schoolgardening.rhs.org.uk/home  and sign up for their newsletters. 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/uk-space-agency
http://www.esa.int/ESA
https://schoolgardening.rhs.org.uk/home


 

An activity for a rainy lunchtime all ready for you to print off. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://puzzles.about.com/od/wordsearches/ig/Printable-WS/Logging.htm#step-heading
http://puzzles.about.com/od/wordsearches/ig/Printable-WS/Logging.htm#step-heading
http://puzzles.about.com/od/wordsearches/ig/Printable-WS/Weather.htm#step-heading
http://puzzles.about.com/od/wordsearches/ig/Printable-WS/Weather.htm#step-heading


Gulliver Gardens. 

We like the idea of making a small garden in an old vegetable box, but how about starting a garden 

now? 

 

There are lots of interesting things you can grow RIGHT NOW! Take some moss, put it in a foil 

container with a little water and soon you will see seed heads growing 

    and old carrots?    

And what about cress?           

 as well as making cress heads  you can also  sprinkle cress seeds on to papier mache and make mini 

hills and forests for your Gulliver Gardens.   

Or try making a hairy sheep! 

 



 



 

WHERE DO OUR SPRING FLOWERS COME FROM? 

SNOWDROPS                  DAFFODILS        

HYACINTHS         

TULIPS                                       CROCUS   

 

CAMILLIA              CYCLAMEN  

              TRY AND MARK WHERE THESE FLOWERS COME FROM ON THE MAP 



 Where do these spring flowers come from  - answers: 

The snowdrop is native to Europe and Turkey in the Middle East  

Daffodils are from Spain and Portugal. 

The Hyacinth is native to the eastern Mediterranean  

Tulips were originally cultivated in the Ottoman Empire (present-day Turkey), tulips were imported into Holland in the 

sixteenth century 

Crocus is the native of Southern Europe and Asia. 

The first evidence of use and cultivation of camellias  was in China 

Cyclamen species are native to Europe and the Mediterranean Basin east to Iran  

HOW MANY DID YOU KNOW? 

 

LITTLE GREEN FINGERS http://littlegreenfingers.typepad.com/little_green_fingers/ 

Check out the site for useful contact sites. 

This month :  January 18, 2016 How to fund a school or community garden 

- See more at: http://littlegreenfingers.typepad.com/little_green_fingers/#sthash.tEEFYTA4.dpuf 

http://littlegreenfingers.typepad.com/little_green_fingers/ 

Here is some of their good advice for the spring term 

Due to the cold weather and lack of easy jobs, we don't usually begin gardening club until after the 
half term break. 

Weeks 1 & 2 Tidy up the garden and prepare - Clear away the leaves, pull up any weeds and cut 
down old, dead growth on the permanent planting.  Also, the children can help wash out old plastic 
plant pots ready for sowing - this involves water and the potential to get soaking wet so is always 

popular with the under 5s. 

Week 3 & 4 Plant bare rooted fruit trees and soft fruit bushes - we are limited on room so we have 
planted a small family apple tree.  We also planted an edible hedge on the edge of our plot using 
autumn raspberries, but if you have more space you could look at the inspirational mixed edible 

hedge in one of the gardens at BBC Gardeners World Live in 2009 and perhaps try something similar 
using black, red and white currants, gooseberry and loganberry plants. 

Weeks 5 & 6 Sow early crops directly into the soil – carrots, spring onions, peas, mange tout, lettuce, 
swiss chard, red cabbage, radishes, coriander and sorrel are all good at this time. To give them a 

better start, you can make a child-friendly cloche to help raise the temperature a little. 

Smaller seeds are tricky, particularly for the younger children, so it's worth pouring them onto a white 
plate so they can be seen more clearly.  

Weeks 7 & 8 Sow tender crops – We don’t have a greenhouse, so are limited by the space on my 

windowsills at home although you could construct a cold frame from old window, replacing the glass 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mediterranean
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Native_plant
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Europe
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mediterranean_Basin
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Iran
http://littlegreenfingers.typepad.com/little_green_fingers/2016/01/how-to-fund-a-school-or-community-garden.html
http://littlegreenfingers.typepad.com/little_green_fingers/
http://www.yell.com/gardens/blog/planting-raspberries-and-pre-school-gardening/
http://www.victoriananursery.co.uk/a_world_outside_the_classroom/
http://www.victoriananursery.co.uk/a_world_outside_the_classroom/
http://www.bbcgardenersworldlive.com/
http://littlegreenfingers.typepad.com/little_green_fingers/2009/10/homemade-cloches-plumbers-and-hula-hoops.html
http://littlegreenfingers.typepad.com/little_green_fingers/2010/04/how-to-build-a-cold-frame.html


with perspex.  Try cucumbers, courgettes, peppers, sweetcorn and aubergine and, of course, 

tomatoes - this year we are growing some tumbling tomatoes which will eventually go into our 

hanging baskets (a useful resource when space is so limited). 

- See more at: http://littlegreenfingers.typepad.com/little_green_fingers/preschool-gardening-club-
weekly-activities-plan.html#sthash.vJsxwcz2.dpuf 

 

In 2015 the DGT Schools Committee were able to help the following schools with grants: 

Poole   - Lilliput First School, Victoria Boarding, Winchelsea 

Bournemouth – Corpus Christie, Hill View Academy, Jewell Academy, Pokesdown Primary, 

                            Stourfield Primary, Sylvan Infant School 

 Rest of Dorset - Hayeswood  Wimborne, Gillingham Primary,  Pamphill, St Andrew's CE School Yetminster,  St 
Michaels Middle School Wimborne,  Shillingstone Primary, The Forum School, Thornford CE VA Primary,  
Wyke Primary 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO YOU ALL! 
A total of £6,622.67 was awarded in Grants last year. 
Remember that if it is more than 2 years since you last applied for a grant and you have a project you would 
like to complete in your school garden then you are able to apply  again,  for an application form and details 
please email             schools@dorsetgardenstrust.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
Twilight Teaching Sessions:  a member of the Schools Committee, Sam Woodhouse, is organising a twilight 
Teaching Session for schools in the Dorchester/Weymouth area in February. It is hoped to expand this 
scheme to the rest of the county. Below are the details of the first session, if your school is in the east of the 
county and you would like us to organise a similar session near you please email us. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:schools@dorsetgardenstrust.co.uk


 

Free Twilight Teaching Session 

Damer’s First School, Dorchester, DT1 2LB. 

Tuesday 23
rd

 February 2015   4.00 – 5.30 p.m.   

(Refreshments will be available from 3.30 p.m.) 

‘School gardens:  creating outdoor learning experiences’ 

 

Part of the work of the Dorset Gardens Trust is to support and encourage school garden projects.  We fund a 

limited number of grants each year for schools in Dorset, and also provide back-up support and advice when 

needed.  This is the first school twilight session we have run.  We hope that it will provide an opportunity for 

teachers to: 

a) Meet colleagues from other schools and share school gardening situations.  
b) See a presentation about the practicalities of developing outdoor spaces and learning areas (i.e. 

gardens!), and to discuss essential pre-requisites. 
c) Hear about the funding support available from the Dorset Gardens Trust.   

 

Members of the schools group of the Dorset Gardens Trust will briefly outline some key curriculum benefits 

of developing school gardens, and then will share practical ideas and support available to Dorset schools.  It 

will also be a time for teachers to meet other teachers who are developing, or wanting to develop, outdoor 

learning areas, and for all of us to hear about garden ideas and aspirations, whether already implemented or 

not!   We are grateful to Damer’s First School for hosting this session.  They have invited us to look round 

their garden, and particularly to see their recently constructed glass bottle greenhouse.  It sounds 

inspirational! 

To book a place: 

Please contact Lynne Cove covekl@hotmail.com  to indicate your interest, by Friday 12
th

 February at the 

latest.  Please include your name, your school, the names of any others from your school who would like to 

attend, and the best phone contact number to use.  

AND FINALLY: 

 
Follow THE DORSET GARDENS TRUST  on Facebook - Several pictures of school garden clubs have been 
posted on the DGT Facebook page.  
 

DO CONTINUE TO SEND US YOUR PHOTOGRAPHS AND IDEAS. 
 

GOOD GARDENING FROM THE DGT SCHOOLS TEAM. 

 

mailto:covekl@hotmail.com


    
 


